
Urgent:  Laguna Honda Hospital In Danger of Being
Downsized and Radically Changed

Attend an Important Meeting to
Oppose Changes at Laguna Honda Hospital

February 23, 2005   •   7:00 p.m.
Sponsored by the Department of Public Health and Laguna Honda Hospital

Laguna Honda Hospital, Gerald Simon Auditorium,
1st Floor (Near LHH’s Front Entrance)

AT A TOWN HALL MEETING SPONSORED BY NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS ON DECEMBER 16, Laguna Honda
Hospital’s (LHH) new Executive Administrator, John Kanaley, said that the mission of LHH was not going to change.
What he did not tell the community on December 16 was that by December 9 he had already helped change LHH’s
mission statement.  Providing “long-term care” has been removed from LHH’s mission statement.  Also on December 16,
Supervisor Sean Elsbernd indicated he would hold a hearing before the Board of Supervisors City Services Committee
regarding the LHH admission policy.  Elsbernd failed to deliver on his promise, and that hearing was never held.

The Department of Public Health Department (DPH) is using spin control to assert that a new “social rehab”
program at LHH is merely a “physical rehab” program, but public documents demonstrate that this new grant will
further eliminate skilled nursing beds from San Francisco’s dwindling supply of beds for frail elderly and disabled
San Franciscans.

Now, the mission of LHH has changed, and so has it’s admissions policy.    DPH and LHH are hosting a Town Hall
meeting on February 23 to discuss changes that are occurring at LHH, including a new focus on providing “behavioral
health” programs that were formerly offered at the Mental Health Rehabilitation Facility.  LHH’s mission will be
discussed, and LHH administrators plan to discuss a “Frequently Asked Questions” document describing what is going
on at Laguna Honda.  Unfortunately, that document contains information that is inaccurate.

Laguna Honda Hospital is in danger of being made much smaller.  It is also being changed from a nursing home for
the frail elderly and disabled into a “social rehabilitation facility for the urban poor,” in the words of Director of Public
Health Mitch Katz.

In 1999, voters approved Prop A, a $299
million bond measure to rebuild LHH at its present
capacity of 1,200 beds; the remainder of funding
comes from the tobacco settlement fund.  The current
estimated cost for the full replacement facility is $50
million over the initial estimate, but the Mayor’s
Office is determined not to exceed the initial budget,
even if it means cutting 300 – 500 beds.  For Director
Katz, reducing the size of the LHH replacement
facility is preferable to funding all 1,200 beds.

Your Support on February 23
Is Urgently Needed; Please Attend

For Further Information, Visit:
www.stopLHHdownsize.com


